January 21, 2003

Premier Ralph Klein

307, 10800 – 97 Avenue

Edmonton, Alberta

T5K 2B6

Dear Premier,

In recent weeks your government has made numerous statements regarding the use of public partnerships (P3s) as a method for financing Alberta’s infrastructure needs.  Today, it has been reported in the press that Cabinet is meeting to make decisions on establishing Alberta Capital a body to oversee the implementation of public private partnership initiatives.  While it seems that your government is intent on such a course of action, there is a growing body of research on the experiences with P3s across Canada and around the world that points out the dangers both to public finance and public accountability that these arrangements with the private sector represent.

The Canadian Union of Public Employees has gathered a great deal of this research both conducted by our research staff and independent researchers.  There are also many Auditor General reports highlighting the cost of P3 development to the taxpayer.  Our research demonstrates that not only do public private partnerships cost more money over the long run they seriously threaten public accountability. 

For example, in New Brunswick the auditor general reported that one P3 school cost $900,000 more than it would have with public investment.  In Great Britain, a P3 hospital cost a whopping 1.8 billion pounds more according to the British Medical Journal.  

In addition, private interests don’t necessarily correspond to public needs.  We also have found many examples where decisions including public access to schools, the location of new schools and hospitals as well as staffing and service levels are typically handed to the private sector with no public input.  The very nature of the agreements mean that important decisions affecting public services are not disclosed because of the sensitivity of business interests. 

While public private partnerships allow government to move ahead with infrastructure renewal without borrowing capital up front, the long-term lease costs are always higher as borrowing and debt servicing is higher for the private sector than for the public.  At the same time, the long-term costs will be incurred on behalf of school boards, municipalities and health regions rather than the provincial government.       

The issues outlined above are just a few of the cursory and more obvious concerns the Canadian Union of Public Employees representing 31,000 public sector employees has with P3s development.  We have 
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developed a great deal of expertise on this issue and we request the opportunity to share that with you in detail before your government makes its final budget decisions.  I, along with our research team would be happy to meet with you and your staff at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Fast      

President, CUPE Alberta
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